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“A Guinea Worm Eradication Program needs two eyes: one (surveillance) to see where the Guinea
worms are, and the other (line-listing, monthly reporting) to see where its own interventions are.”
Don Hopkins

“If you don’t know where you're going, any road will get you there” Lewis Carroll
37% FEWER CASES OUTSIDE OF SUDAN, NIGERIA AND GHANA IN 1999

Analysis of provisiona reports for most of calendar year 1999 show that the endemic countries remaining
outside of Sudan, Nigeria and Ghana have reduced their numbers of cases by about —37% since 1998. The
overall number of cases outside of Sudan was reduced by only —5% (due mainly to a 54% increase in cases
detected in Ghana), but the number of endemic villages outside of Sudan is expected to decrease by about —
20%, from 3,267 to ~2,700 villages (Figures 1&2, Table 1). Chad was confirmed to have broken
transmission in 1998, apparently detecting no cases at all for afull calendar year for the first time in 1999.
Cameroon, meanwhile, recorded a significant reduction in imported cases from Nigeria: 8 in January-
August 1999, vs. 19 in the same period of 1998 ( Table 3).
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by Operation Lifeline Sudan (OLS)'s Southern Sector (from 22 villages). UNICEF's Water and
Environmental Sanitation Program (WES), and The Carter Center (Global 2000) have combined the two
data bases showing the locations of endemic villages and safe water supplies in the OLS area. WES will
use the new joint database to prioritize provision of safe water to endemic villages, where possible.

The Sudan Guinea Worm Eradication Program held its bimonthly coordination meeting in Khartoum
during December 6" — 8", 1999. Mr. P. Craig Withers Jr., Director of Program Support, represented
Global 2000 headquarters in this meeting.

FUNDING

y:“_l\j 1?“ ,{;g%g f}i{?ffﬁ The United Nations Foundation has approved an additiona grant of $1.5
2 =S million for Guinea worm eradication to UNICEF over the next two years
(2000-2001). The award was based on a proposal developed jointly by UNICEF and The Carter Center,
who will collaborate in implementing the proposed activities in  Ghana, Mali, Niger, Nigeria and Sudan
(The Carter Center), and Togo and Uganda (UNICEF).
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Inclusion of information in the Guinea Worm Wrap-Up does not
constitute “ publication” of that information.
In memory of BOB KAISER.

For information about the GW wrap up, contact Dr. Daniel Colley, Acting Director, WHO Collaborating Center for
Research, Training, and Eradication of Dracunculiasis, NCID, Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, F-22,
4770 Buford Highway, NE, Atlanta, GA 30341-3724, U.SA. FAX: (770) 488-4532.

The GW Wrap-Up is also available on the web at http://www.cdc.gov/ncidod/dpd/list_drc.htm.

CDC isthe WHO Callaborating Center for Research, Training, and Eradication of
Dracunculiasis.




